Freedom of Information Act 2000 – unstunned meat

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
The Times would like to enquire about the use by the local authority of meat coming from animals which were not stunned before slaughter. Such meat may be required for religious reasons by people of the Muslim or Jewish faiths.

In your area, which local authority establishments, including but not limited to schools, use meat from animals which have not been stunned before slaughter? 

Which bodies certify the meat as coming from animals not stunned before slaughter? For example, the Halal Monitoring Committee provides this service.

Which of these establishments serve unstunned meat to those who do not belong to the Muslim or Jewish faiths?

What contracts does the council have for the supply of unstunned meat?

Answer:
The information requested is not readily available in relation to non-school purchasing.  The Council does not keep centralised information for the purchase of meat.  
We have several establishments that have catering facilities. This could include Leisure Centres, Children’s centres, Leicester Adult Education College and the Leicester Creative Business Depot. 

These establishments can purchase directly from suppliers for goods that are less than £1000 in value.  
Food provided for Council events by external caterers is done on an ad-hoc basis and departments would specify their need at the time of order.

Our finance system is not set up to drill down to buyers of halal meat. We can only search supplier spend on meat products.
To collate the information requested would be a manual exercise and would exceed the cost limit which for the local government is set at £450.  This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined whether held, located, retrieved, extracted and prepared relevant information to answer your request within the limit specified above.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

The Halal meat served in Leicester schools is provided by our City Catering Service which ensures that the meat is from `unstunned` animals. 
This is in line with the Halal meat specification and complies with the requirements of the Halal Monitoring Committee (HMC). 
City Catering provide tent signs to all kitchens that provide Halal meals. These are placed at the point of service in front of the relevant dishes and clearly identify Halal, Non Halal or Vegetarian dishes.
All cooking and serving equipment is clearly marked for all Halal dishes and the crockery that the children use is colour coded to ensure that the children get the appropriate meal.

The Halal meat is supplied by J.W.Youngs of Sheffield via the frozen food distributor Hopwells. This meat is accredited by HMC.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

